
May 26, 2020

JOHNSTON ALLISON HORD COVID-19 OFFICE 
UPDATE
Dear JAH clients, friends and colleagues:

While our community continues to navigate our “new normal” and life in the COVID-19 world, we want 
to assure you that Johnston Allison Hord is open, available and ready to support you and your 
business. Our professionals continue to remotely deliver the same high quality legal services you 
expect from JAH, and all attorneys and staff are available to you by phone and email at their same 
numbers and addresses.

I am pleased to announce that, in accordance with the guidelines issued by Governor Roy Cooper, 
our attorneys and staff will begin phasing back into our office on June 1, 2020. While we anticipate 
our physical office will remain closed to clients and visitors until late June, all operations remain fully 
operational and active.

As we have done throughout the pandemic, JAH will continue to monitor coronavirus-related news 
and update you on developments that may impact your business. We sincerely appreciate your trust 
in JAH and the opportunity to partner with you during these unusual times.

Marty White
Managing Partner
Johnston Allison Hord

https://www.jahlaw.com/people/martin-marty-l-white-business-litigator-charlotte-nc/

